CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

September 14, 2015

Rick Gateman, President
Coastal GasLink Pipeline Project
760 Kinsmen Place

Prince George, BC V2M 0AS8

Dean Patry, President

Prince Rupert Gas Transmission Project
760 Kinsmen Place

Prince George, BC V2M 0A8

Dear Mr. Gateman and Mr. Patry,

On behalf of the Dawson Creek Chamber of Commerce, | am writing to express our
support for TransCanada’s Coastal GasLink and Prince Rupert Gas Transmission
natural gas pipeline projects.

Dawson Creek is well aware of the opportunities and challenges related to energy
development. We appreciate that in the planning and regulatory phase of your projects
you have already take steps to support our community through a significant training
partnership with Northern Lights College and sponsorship of the World Under-17
Hockey Challenge. The construction of pipelines and related facilities has the potential
to bring more extensive benefits in terms of high quality jobs, contracting opportunities,
local spending and community investment in Dawson Creek and the surrounding area.

The largest benefit to northeast B.C. from LNG development will come from continued
and increased natural gas exploration and development activity. However, your
pipelines will play an essential part in getting product to market. We recognize,
therefore, that pipeline construction is essential to the economic future of our region.

We are happy that TransCanada has joined the Dawson Creek Chamber of Commerce,
and we look forward to your presence at our events. | would like to offer you my
personal best wishes for your success in the coming months and years.

e
Anjulé Benjamin
President
Dawson Creek & District Chamber of Commerce






